Ensign Roy A. Edwards, USS - SC 1054, c/o Fleet Postoffice, San Francisco, California.

Dear Roy:

I find that I have great difficulty in catching up on my correspondence, especially to the many boys in the service, but I do want to write you and let you knowhow much I appreciate hearing from you.

I endeavor to make the Rebounds answer all of these communications, but sometimes I break over and personalize these letters as much as possible.

I certainly was happy to hear the news regarding the Haynes and to know that you are getting along spandidly. Thanks also for the clipping. I enjoyed reading it very much. The next Rebounds will be coming along shortly.

My kindest regards to you and yours,

Sincerely,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.